Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group
at St Mawes Memorial Hall, 7 pm on 19th March 2014

1. Present



Parish / Other
Steering Group Member?
John Adams

JA
Ruan Lanihorne


Y

Pete Fostekew

PF
St Just



       Public

Yvonne Fuller

YF
St Just



       Public

Julian German

JG
C Councillor



N


Ralph German

RG
Gerrans


     Alternate

David Giles

DG
Ruan Lanihorne


Y


David Hubbard

DHu
St Just




Y

Colin Hastings

CH
Gerrans



Y

Alan January

AJ
St Just



      Public

Julie Johns


JJ
Veryan




Y

Michael Lobb

ML
St Just



      Public


Paul Mace


PM
Gerrans



Y

Jon Smith


JS
Veryan



           Y
David Spreadborough
DS
Philleigh



Y



Sue Wagstaff

SW
Veryan




N

Graham Webb

GW
Veryan




Y

Brian Willis

BW
St Just




Y 


Apologies: Emma Ball, David Hall, Derek Julyan
2. Declarations of Interest

CH declared an interest in item 10 on agenda.
3. Open Period

A St Just resident asked about the results of Q2. JS and CH responded.
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 19th February 2014

PM noted that his name had been omitted from list of attendees. Minutes were corrected and then acceptance proposed by GW, seconded by DHu.

5. Matters Arising

JS apologised on behalf of the MT that revised list of objectives had not yet been produced but would be completed soon.
6. Chairman’s report of 14th March 2014

JS ran through the items and the following require mention:
· Item 9. AONB meeting today – JS and CH attended – useful and additional information obtained.
· Item 10. DG attended the training and felt it was very good and informative.
· Item 13. GW queried the response – JA and JS explained that although 100 letters sent had received a maximum of 6 responses. GW also asked about meeting with Toby Ashworth and JS replied that it was very positive.
· DG queried the extent of the exercise and JS explained the process. 
· CW enquired whether the National Trust had responded. JS stated there had been no contact since a meeting in 2013.

Acceptance of the report was proposed by CW and seconded by DHu.
7. Third Letter to Community (results of Q2)

JS explained the content/format of the letter and presentation of results. JA explained that the comments will go on the website and also explained how he and CH have analysed the comments. 

DS stated that no time should be lost in distributing results and JA stated that this would take place as soon as the Steering Group approved. It should be only 2 days to print and then can be distributed.
Agreed unanimously.
8. Vision/Terms of Reference to enable the MT to move forward 
GW proposed a Vision statement to enable the MT to move forward without constant referral to the SG. 
Seconded by BW and agreed by all.
9. Secretary’s Report including a review of activities, research and communications

JA talked through his Vision, Objectives and Policy Schematic Diagram, the Contents for the Plan document and the summary of activities, with comments from JS on AONB and mapping.
JA also explained Sue Walter’s approach to producing objectives from the Q2 results.
PM queried policies on second homes – JA explained what is/is not possible with input from JS.
CW queried affordable housing and cross subsidy – a discussion followed with GW and PM on allocation of affordable housing.
10. Correspondence

CH left the room for this item. 
JS explained that he had received 2 emails from Helen Hastings in her role as chair of The Friends of Pendower in which she asked what action the MT/SG would take. One referred to the local plan consultation and the other to a planning application for a wind turbine in Veryan parish. JS reported that he had already responded stating that it is not the position of the RNDP to form alliances or express an opinion on either of these matters.
11. Finance Report

JS talked through the items on the report. 
PM mentioned fund raising and JS explained that this is not required at present as need to wait until know the cost of future events, consultations, printing and meetings.
Report approval and payment of invoices proposed by DG and seconded by RG.
12. AOB

· CW voiced thanks on behalf of the SG to the MT for all their work.
· PM raised the subject of the Cornwall Local Plan – JG explained it is in consultation at present and after inspection at the end of 2014 should be adopted in early 2015. However there will be no change to the policies contained in the plan so NDP can proceed on this basis.
· DG voiced concern about the length of time until completion of the LLCA – JA explained that the drafting of the Plan can proceed and information can be added when available.
· BW queried the relationship between AONB and CC – JG responded – AONB is separate legal entity although funded by CC (and DEFRA) which is standard practice. The fact that their funding is protected over 4 years indicates approval of their activities.
Meeting closed at 8.15pm




S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 14 MARCH 2014
1. This report covers the period 15 February 2014 to 14 March 2014 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held six meetings: 17, 26 February, 3,5,10 and 11 March. 

3. Jon Smith and John Adams have been present at all meetings. Sue Wagstaff has attended five meetings, Colin Hastings has attended four meetings. In addition the following Steering Group members have attended some meetings: Graham Webb and David Hubbard (2 meetings each), Paul Mace and David Hall (1 meeting each). 

4. At the MT meeting on 26 February it was agreed that all MT meetings would be minuted and that these would be either “open” or “closed”. A letter has been sent to all members explaining this change.

5. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

6. www.roselandplan.org Work continues to regularly update the site. 

7. We have asked Emma Ball at Cornwall Council to audit the process of transfer of questionnaire data to our spreadsheets. She has begun this work and hopes to have it finished by 21 March. John Adams has audited the spreadsheet we have used for our data analysis. John Adams and Sue Wagstaff have been working on finalising the results of Q2. This has been more complicated than anticipated but is now reaching a conclusion. Sue Wagstaff has completed the input of the comments from the questionnaire and these will be placed on our website in due course.

8. We now need to inform the community of the results from Q2. Following successful presentations by the Chairman to Ruan Lanihorne, St Just in Roseland and Gerrans Parish Councils, the MT has decided to use the same format, but including a covering letter, to be printed and distributed across the parishes. This has been circulated to all SG members for comment.      

9. Work has continued on the draft plan. Graham Webb is working on a section which will place our plan in context with the NPPF, Local Plan and other legislation/documents whilst David Hubbard has started work on a design guide. The key focus of the MT has been to begin the migration of the Q2 results into policies within our plan. Following a meeting with our Planning Aid consultants and advice from Cornwall Council Planning Department we now have a clear process to take this forward. We have begun producing the documentation we need in preparation for meetings with Cornwall Council planners on 25 and 28 March. Following these meetings we hope to produce some draft policies for discussion. With protecting the landscape such a dominant theme, we also have a meeting scheduled with the Cornwall AONB unit on 19 March to try and ascertain how we might draft policies to strengthen the AONB Management Plan. 

10. The Local Landscape Character Assessment has had a strong start. The Chairman, accompanied by Geoff Pring and Keith Fisher, had a meeting with Kath Statham (Chartered Landscape Architect) and June Crossland (Chartered Planner) on 3 March to finalise arrangements for the project. Keith has kindly agreed to coordinate our team of volunteers, and liaise with the Chairman, Geoff, Kath and June. The first training workshop took place on 8 March and was a great success. We had 13 volunteers in attendance, plus John Adams and the Chairman. Thanks go to David and Jo Hall for helping with running the event and providing refreshments. Work has already begun under the able stewardship of Keith Fisher. We have a second workshop booked for 17 March and a review meeting for 29 March. Members of the SG are welcome to attend to learn more about this project.

11. Parish Council Meetings. As noted above the Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Ruan Lanihorne 20 February, St Just-in-Roseland 3 March and Gerrans on 4 March. 

12. The Chairman has provided a final update from the NDP to Cornwall Council for their consultation on renewable energy, and has provided data from our consultations for the Draft Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning Document Consultation. 

13. Consultation with local businesses and “stakeholders”. Further letters have been sent out but the response has been minimal. The Chairman has had a meeting with Toby Ashworth of the Nare Hotel, will be meeting with Tregothnan Estate on 20 March and making a presentation on the 26 March at the Millennium Rooms in St Mawes to members of the local business community. 

14. Many thanks to you all for your patience, help and support.       

Jon Smith

Chairman

14 March 2014 
[image: image1.jpg]FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 19 MARCH 2014

e RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 19 March 2014

DETAILS RECEIPTS EXPENDITURE
Grant from Cornwall Councillor £1,000.00

Donations for Free Prize Draw £400.00

Community Development Foundation £6,300.00

Funding

£7,000 agreed with an initial advance of

£6,300

Printing Budget £4,440 £2371.77
Website Costs Budget £580 £226.38
Stationery Costs £300 £81.95
Events and Meeting Costs £1,480 £474.11
Banner and Display Board Costs £200 £198.60
Free Prize Draw Prizes £400.00
Q2 Analysis (Terry Hedge) £160.00
Total - £7,700.00 £3,912.81
Balance £3,787.19





INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

1. Ruan Lanihorne Parish Council - Hire of Reading Room £45.

2. John Adams - Pasties for LLCA Workshops £79.70.

3. Jon Smith associates ltd - Print costs for parish presentations, Stakeholder mailing, postage and staff cost £85.52.

4. David Hubbard -Photocopies £3.60.

5. David Hall - Coffee/biscuits for LLCA Workshops - £7.49. 

6. Terry Hedge - Work undertaken creating spreadsheets and Powerpoint presentation - £140.00.

7. St Austell printing Company - Printing of maps for LLCA - £23.22.

8. The additional grant from julian German for £500.00 has been confirmed and we await the cheque.

Jon Smith

Chairman

19 March 2014 
